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	Metro Operations Employees of the Month

Bus Operator Khaled Farah and Maintenance Brake Shop Leader David Klinkenborg were honored at Metro’s January 2012 board meeting as the Operations Employees of the Month. Please click here to read the complete news release.
Artwork on the <Orange> Line Extension: Chatsworth Station
A sneak preview of artwork fabrication photos for the upcoming Orange Line Chatsworth Station has been posted on The Source. The artworks, which are being executed in glass mosaic and porcelain enamel steel, are by artist Lisa Adams and anticipated to be installed over the upcoming weeks. Comprised of some 34,000 hand cut glass mosaic pieces, Adam’s artwork for Chatsworth Station monumentalizes the <Northwest San Fernando Valley>’s native landscape and equestrian lifestyle. Click here to view the images. 

Stabbing at Metro Blue Line 7th Street/Metro Center Station

 

At approximately 2:03 p.m. this afternoon, a stabbing occurred at the Metro Blue Line (MBL) 7th/Metro Station. It appears that two male black adults had a verbal confrontation which escalated to a physical altercation. One of the combatants produced a knife and stabbed the other. The suspect ran off, possibly making his exit by running on the track and then running toward the Metro Red Line. A witness apparently saw the suspect throw something in a trash can on the MBL platform. A knife was discovered in the trash can by Los Angeles County Sheriff’s Department (LASD) deputies. The victim was transported to County USC Medical Center with non-life threatening wounds. LASD deputies have the 7th/Figueroa entrance of the MBL station closed and are re-routing patrons to other entrances. Minor delays in service are reported. Media Relations responded to the scene. No media reported at the location; however calls from KCBS/KCAL News have been received. Stories may air later today. 

Torrance Metro Rapid

The Daily Breeze inquired about the Metro Rapid Program and new efforts by the City of Torrance to implement the last remaining Rapid Line between Torrance and Long Beach this May. Metro Planning staff reported that the Torrance Rapid was part of the original 28 Rapid lines under the Metro Rapid Expansion Program approved by the Metro Board in 2002. The City of Torrance has postponed implementation of the Torrance Rapid until this year. Metro is funding the Rapid Line’s implementation as part of the expansion program.  The story is expected to run early next week.

I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project Construction Notice Update
The I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements contractor has extended falsework construction activity at the Mulholland Bridge for one additional night. A northbound I-405 directional freeway closure between Getty Center Drive ramps and U.S. 101 will also take place tonight, Friday, February 3, 2012. Please see details from original construction notice Below:
I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project Construction Notice

The I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements contractor is scheduled to construct a falsework structure to facilitate the reconstruction of the Mulholland Bridge, a construction activity that will require two nights of full directional freeway closure beginning Wednesday, February 1, 2012.

A bridge falsework structure will get erected temporarily at the freeway median to provide support during the reconstruction of the Bridge. A full directional northbound freeway closure is scheduled from the Getty Center Drive ramps to the 101 freeway during the late night hours, weather permitting. Each night, ramps within the freeway closure limits may begin to close as early as 7:00 p.m. and freeway lanes will begin to close as early as 10:00 p.m., leading up to the full directional freeway closure between the hours of 12:00 a.m. midnight,  to 5:00 a.m. After the freeway closure, the contractor will continue to construct the bridge falsework structure for about a month, which may require freeway lane closures and additional full directional freeway closures. 
What to expect:

· Sepulveda Boulevard will remain open during the nights of the full directional freeway closures and will be used as a detour route. Detour maps are available at www.metro.net/405.     
· Emergency access will be maintained at all times.
· Further updates concerning additional freeway closures will be provided once scheduled. 
· For a listing of daily closures and latest updates visit our website at metro.net/projects/I-405/ or follow us on twitter: twitter.com/I_405 and on Facebook at facebook.com/405project.
Procurement Postings for Next Week
Technical Advisor for Transportation Issues Before the California Transportation Commission (RFP)
Procurement will release a Request for Proposals (RFP) next week to procure professional technical advisory services on the agency’s transportation issues before the California Transportation Commission (CTC). The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from February 6, 2012 through March 27, 2012. Metro is required by California Government Code, Section 65080 to biennially adopt a Transportation Improvement Plan for Los Angeles County to be submitted to the CTC. This program represents a major source of funding for Metro and our regional partners throughout Los Angeles County, supporting major highway, bus and rail transit vehicle and infrastructure projects. The program requires significant and ongoing work with the CTC and its staff, as well as the California State Department of Transportation (Caltrans), the Business, Transportation and Housing Agency staff, and at times the State Treasurer, State Controller, and Governor’s office. Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Amy Wang, Senior Contract Administrator at (213) 922-2632.
Program Management Support and Implementation Services (RFP)
Procurement will release a Request for Proposals (RFP) next week to procure Program Management Support and Implementation Services. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from February 9, 2012 through May 31, 2012. To adequately support the establishment of the Program Management Oversight (PMO) department, it will be necessary to secure consulting staff assistance and consultant staff support to supplement Metro staff to meet peak, short-term PMO needs and provide technical assistance when not available internally. The planned RFP was discussed at the January Board meeting, Item No. 49, Program Management Oversight Support – Requests for Proposal, Receive and File Action approved January 27, 2012. Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Ben Calmes, Sr. Contract Administrator at (213) 922-7341.

Super Low/Zero (SLEB/ZEB) Emissions Buses (RFP)
The Advanced Transit Vehicle Consortium (ATVC) will release a Request for Proposals (RFP) next week to procure up to 30 Super Low and Zero Emissions Buses. The solicitation will focus primarily on technologies that have the potential for significantly reducing the tailpipe emissions of revenue service vehicles. The purpose of this solicitation is to demonstrate and validate technologies and products that may be available for procurement by Metro after 2015, as Metro plans to transition to next generation SLEB / ZEB during this time frame. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from February 6, 2012 through April 6, 2012. Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Susan Dove, Senior Contract Administrator at (213) 922-7451.
Metro Red Line LED (Light Emitting Diode) Tunnel Lighting (RFP)
Procurement will release a Request for Proposals (RFP) next week seeking a Contractor to provide LED Tunnel Lighting Fixtures for the Metro Red Line (MRL) to: 1) Replace/modify existing lights with energy efficient fixtures; 2) Provide new/additional LED lighting fixtures for Segments 2 & 3 of MRL; and 3) Modify existing white light fixtures at emergency exit points with blue lights. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from February 6, 2012 to May 24, 2012. Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered Elizabeth Hernandez, Contract Administrator, at (213) 922-7334.

USG Gateway Complex Restoration Services/Water Mitigation Services (IFB)
Procurement will release an Invitation for Bid (IFB) next week to procure a Contractor to provide Restoration Services/Water Mitigation Services for the USG Gateway Complex Projects, including the Metro headquarters building. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from February 6, 2012 to March 31, 2012. Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Kenneth Takahashi, Senior Contract Administrator at (213) 922-1047.
Metro Older Adult Travel Buddy Program (RFP)
Procurement will release a Request for Proposal (RFP) on February 3, 2012 to establish a contracting opportunity to develop and implement a new Metro Older Adult Travel Buddy Program. The Older Adult Travel Buddy Program is to be designed so that the consultant will train volunteers from older adult clubs, senior centers, older residential facilities, or any group of older adults (62 and older) so they can develop a travel training program that teaches older adults how to use public fixed route transit services. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from February 3, 2012 through June 1, 2012.

Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during the blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Nathan Jones, Contract Manager, at (213) 922-6101.
Battery Sets for the Metro Red Line Cars (IFB) 

Procurement will release an Invitation for Bid (IFB) next week to procure 48 Battery Sets for the Metro Red Line cars. The procurement process blackout period is expected to run from February 8, 2012 through March 22, 2012. The Battery Sets are used to power all low voltage systems on the vehicle. Any inquiries concerning this procurement action during blackout period must be directed to and may only be answered by Sherri Jackson, Procurement Planning Administrator at 213-922-1025.
Upcoming CEO Meetings & Events
Next week, I will participate in the Welcoming Event for the Rail-Volution Local Host Committee members and I will attend the Los Angeles Current Affairs Forum Luncheon featuring Councilman Jose Huizar. 
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